

## STATE OF WASHINGTON EMPLOYMENT SECURITY DEPARTMENT

PO Box 9046 • Olympia WA 98507-9046

March 30, 2018

Cheryl Fambles
Pacific Mountain Workforce Development Council
1570 Irving St. SW
Tumwater, WA 98512

RE: Recognizing Strong Performance

Dear Cheryl,

We don't always take enough time to celebrate excellent performance, so I wanted to take a moment to recognize your strong performance on the outcomes shown below from your WIOA Title I grants and discretionary contracts managed by Workforce Initiatives. Please thank your entire team for the hard work and professionalism they put into making this happen!

WDC 2, Quarter Ending December 31, 2017 (June 30, 2017 for employment outcomes)

Outcome	Target	Actual	% Above Target
Adult Enrollments	192	1489	776%
Adult Employments	157	567	361%
DW Enrollments Including RRIE	271	282	104%
YouthWorks Business Mentor or Graduation Coach	85	86	101%
YouthWorks Career Plan Completed	85	86	101%
SP NEG Enrollments	75	111	148%

If you would like additional information on other programs that contribute to the WorkSource system, please just let us know. Our goal is to support your local success!

We are always looking for successful practices to share with the rest of the workforce development system. If you would like to share any tools or practices with your peers across the state, please send them to <a href="mailto:ESDGPWorkforceInitiatives@esd.wa.gov">ESDGPWorkforceInitiatives@esd.wa.gov</a>. Also, let us know in that message if you would be willing to present during the next quarterly peer-to-peer teleconference. By sharing your successes, you can help the entire state continue to pursue and achieve excellence. Our 2018 peer-to-peer learning calls are scheduled for May 7, August 13, and November 5 from 1:00 pm – 2:00 pm, and our next Career Connect Washington call is June 7 from 2:00 pm – 3:00 pm.

If you would like more information, please let me know. Congratulations again on your success, and thank you for serving Washington's employers, workers, job-seekers, and youth.

Sincerely,

Tim Probst

Director, Workforce Initiatives

360-790-4913